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Online Payments
Accepted for
Water Bills

Paying your water bill just got
easier. The City of Lomita has

upgraded its accounting software
and is now able to accept online

payments for water bills.

To sign-up visit
www.lomitawater.com

and click on the
"Online Bill Payment" tab.
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On June 16, the Lomita City Council approved the budget for the coming Fiscal Year 2020-2021 which began
on July 1. Over the last few years, Lomita has set our sights high to accomplish the projects and programs that
support our residents’ needs. The focus of this year’s budget proposal is maintaining our primary services –
public safety, roads and water system infrastructure investment, and community supportive programs – in the
face of economic challenges while investing in a more resilient and independent future for Lomita.

To learnmore about theCity’s approved2020-21budget andhow theCity is working tomeet our residents’ needs,
support small businesses during the pandemic and invest in our infrastructure, you can visit the City’s website at
http://www.lomita.com/cityhall/government/admin/index.cfm?p=annual_operating_budget.cfm.

Below is a general overview of themajor revenue sources and expenditures with comparisons to previous years:

General Fund Revenues

General fund revenues for FY 2020-21 are projected at $9,403,836, a decrease more than $400,000 (not
including transfers from other funds) from FY 2019-20 Adopted Budget. The overall decrease is due in large
part to the Covid-19 Pandemic and possible recession.

Some of the primary funding sources for FY 2020-21 are listed below:

• Sales tax revenue is projected at $1.77 million representing 19% of total general fund revenues.
• Motor Vehicle In-Lieu revenue is projected at $2.2million, representing 26%of total general fund revenues.
• Property tax revenue is projected at $1.7 million, representing 18% of total general fund revenues.
• Business License Fees are projected at $600,000, representing 6% of total general fund revenues.
• Building Department Fees are projected at $500,000, representing 5% of total general fund revenues.

General Fund Expenditures

In addition to expenditure reductions from previous years, General Fund expenditures have been reduced for
FY 2020-21 and are projected at $9,545,089 - a decrease of $83,437 from FY 2019-20 Adopted Budget.

The proposed budget includes significant planned investments to the City’s water system including the
construction of the Granular Activated Carbon Secondary Filtration System at the Cypress Water Production
Facility. These projects rely on investment and partnership with outside agencies and may also require
internal investment from the Water Enterprise Fund and the City’s General Fund.

Long-Term Financial Outlook

The Covid-19 pandemic has forced the City to dip into reserves to balance the budget. There is also on-going
fiscal uncertainty with the pandemic. Pre Covid-19, the City’s long-term financial estimates projected on-
going operating deficits reaching $1.2 million by FY 24-25 if we maintain the status quo. This would continue
to chip away at the City’s reserve funds.

Lomita City Council Approves
FY2020-2021 Budget
Focus on Protecting Quality of Life



City Approves Programs to Support
Businesses Impacted by COVID-19
Our local Lomita businesses are the lifeblood of our community and the Lomita City Council approved two
programs to assist our small business owners impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic.

The CDBG Small Business Grant Program will award 15 small businesses in Lomita with a $5,000 forgivable
loan to provide them with much needed financial assistance as they began the reopening process. Utilizing
an additional $89,000 in CDBG funds the City received through the CARES Act, this program provides
business assistance which will aid in the creation and retention of low to moderate income jobs.

The City Council also waived the fees for an administrative process to allow Lomita businesses to
expand into outdoor areas, making it easier to safely reopen with distancing and other safety
precautions in place. These temporary exterior expansion permits will allow businesses to use
private parking lots, open space, and adjacent sidewalks (where permitted) to expand daily
operations. To apply, visit https://lomitaca.viewpointcloud.com and click on Special Event
Permits. Sidewalks and other public spaces will require an additional encroachment permit, available
at http://www.lomita.com/cityhall/public_works/Encroachment-Permit-Application.pdf.

The Lomita Chamber of Commerce has also been a great support for businessowners during this difficult time
by providing informational webinars, resources, and guidance on reopening protocols. Become a member
and sign up to receive alerts from the Lomita Chamber of Commerce atwww.lomitachamber.org.

For more information, contact the Community and Economic Development Department at 310-325-7110.
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REGISTER TO VOTE
Election time will soon be here and the City of Lomita wants you to
be ready. Everyone plays an important part in government and it
starts in the voting booth – so be sure that you are registered to vote.

The next election in Lomita will be on Tuesday, November 10,
2020. Visitwww.lavote.net to register and learn more about the
voting process. Remember every vote counts.

VOTE



CITY OF LOMITA
TEMPORARY EXTERIOR

EXPANSION PERMITS
The City of Lomita is proud to offer temporary outdoor permits

for our local commercial businesses which need to expand in

order to meet social distancing requirements. The City will

facilitate this permit at no cost to business owners looking to

reopen due to Covid-19 required closures. With this permit,

businesses will be allowed to use their surrounding outdoor areas

such as parking lots, open space, and adjacent sidewalks (where

permitted) to expand daily operations. Sidewalks and other public

spaces will require an encroachment permit which we will

facilitate through the Public Works Department at no cost.

Any expansion into the public right of way or any other public spaces, will require a separate

encroachment permit application found at:

(http://www.lomita.com/cityhall/public_works/Encroachment-Permit-Application.pdf). Please

upload this application as an attachment to your special event permit. ADAaccessibility

requirements will still need to be met which will be discussed directly with each applicant.

Questions: Please contact the Planning Division at 310-325-7110 x120 or via

email at l.macmorran@lomitacity.com
CITY HALL OFFICES

24300 NARBONNE AVENUE, LOMITA, CALIFORNIA 90717

(310) 325-7110 • FAX (310) 325-4024 • www.lomita.com/cityhall

Pursuant to Title III, Chapter 6.5 of the Lomita Municipal Code the

following information is required to apply for a Special Event

Permit:

• Description of the operations (hours of operation, estimated daily

attendance, description of activities taking place in exterior area,

and other relevant information to facilitate the permit request)

• Property Owner Approval

• Proof of Insurance

• Plot Plan Detailing Location and Size of Expanded Area

To apply for a Special Event Permit please submit an application via our online

portal at https://lomitaca.viewpointcloud.com. Click on “Special Event Permits”.
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SCHOOL BUS ZONE AND STREET PARKING

CHANGES AT FLEMING MIDDLE SCHOOL
Following the construction project and re-striping of Walnut Street from Pacific Coast Highway to 253rd Street,
the City of Lomita at the request of Fleming Middle School officials, modified the posted signage restricting
parking in front of the school in an effort to improve student and traffic safety. The new parking signs identify
the new bus loading zone for two special education buses and two 30-minute parking zones for student pick-
up and drop off, minimizing the confusion caused by the previous signs.

The following changes have been established:
• A 30-min parking zone between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. school days only on the west side
of Walnut Street between the south curb line of 254th Street and the north curb line of 255th Street.

• A school bus zone on the west side of Walnut Street between a point 40 feet and 150 feet south of the
south curb line of 255th Street.

• A 30-minute parking zone between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., school days only on the west
side of Walnut Street between a point 150 feet south of the south curb line of 255th Street and north
curb line of 257th Street.

These parking changes on Walnut Street in front of the school will take effect with the start of the new school
year. All other school buses will continue to park in the back portion of the school off Eshelman Avenue.

Parking Enforcement will cite vehicles in the bus zone and for all other parking violations. For questions
regarding this change, contact City Hall at 310-325-7110.
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LOMITA STUDENTS SAY NO TO DRUGS
Members of the Lomita City Council, Lomita Sheriff Station and students and staff from Lomita Magnet
and Eshelman Avenue Elementary Schools took part in a video conference recently to talk about the
importance of staying away from drugs and other risky behaviors.

Facilitated by Alma Kimura, Harbor City/Lomita Community of Schools Administrator, students logged in
from home to see displays from various units from the Los Angeles County Sheriff Department’s Lomita
Station and hear from special guest speakers.The speakers all had a similarmessage, the impact of positive
associations and the importance of surrounding yourself with people who reflect who you want to be.
Student Councils from both schools also presented their reasons on why they say no to drugs while at the
same time educating their peers on the dangers of drug use.

Traditionally participants hold a Drug Free Walk and Poster Contest for culminating 5th grade students
from the local Lomita schools to Lomita Park, however this year the school district and students adapted
to the challenge presented by the COVID-19 pandemic using creativity and innovation to connect.

webinar
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Lomita Water Filtration Project
Receives $2 Million in WRD
Grant Funding
Despite what is going on in the world, Lomita water projects continue to make improvements. The Water
Replenishment District (WRD) approved the City of Lomita Granular Activated Carbon treatment project
under the Safe Drinking Water Program (SDWP) and authorized the use of up to $2,000,000 in SDWP grant
funds for the project.

The Granular Activated Carbon (GAC) project was originally planned to improve the aesthetic qualities of
Lomita’s water and will also remove benzene – a constituent found in groundwater under Lomita last year.
Since the benzene detection, the City’s only groundwater well has been offline and the City has been
importing 100 percent of its water from the Metropolitan Water District (MWD). The GAC project will remove
benzene and other constituents and allow the City to return to normal operations.

“The Water Replenishment District has been a great partner in bringing this project to life, and we appreciate
their continued support,” said City Manager Ryan Smoot. “The GAC project is the result of grassroots input
from our community and will help the City of Lomita move forward and continue to provide local, safe water
for our residents and businesses all while reducing our dependence on costly imported water.”

WRD administers the SDWP to assist organizations in pumping water from wells where constituents have been
detected. Wells are evaluated for assistance based on water quality data and production history. When
assistance is deemed necessary, WRD and the pumping organization jointly develop a treatment solution for
the subject well. The 2019 benzene detection in Lomita qualifies theGAC treatment project for the SDWPgrant.

“The Water Replenishment District is proud that our Safe Drinking Water Program can assist cities like Lomita
in treating groundwater to provide its residents clean, safe, reliable, andmore affordable drinking water,” said
WRD Board Director Rob Katherman. “This wellhead treatment project enables the City of Lomita to become
drought-proof by operating a local well which is both sustainable and independent of water imported from
the Sacramento Delta.”

Lomita residents can learn more about the City’s drinking water and view water quality data in the 2019
Lomita Water Consumer Confidence Report available online at www.LomitaWater.com/CCR2019. In
addition to including water quality data, this year’s report highlights the City’s efforts to inform residents of
our water service through the Lomita Water Infrastructure Tour Program and Lomita Water Explainer Video.

Lomita Water Releases Water
Infrastructure Explainer Video

Lomita residents can learn about our current water infrastructure in this new Lomita Water animated video.
The video generally describes how Lomita Water System treats and filters water from various sources and
distributes safe, clean, reliable drinking water to our residents and businesses.

Lomita is fortunate to have a redundant system, which includes the ability to provide 100% imported water if
necessary. While we work with the State Water Board to detect the source of benzene detected last year and
upgrade our system to remove benzene through Granular Activated Carbon filtration, the City of Lomita is
currently distributing water through our imported water connections.

Originally planned to improve aesthetic qualities of Lomita’s water, the Granular Activated Carbon project will
allow the City to return to normal operations. The City is continually upgrading our facilities and systems and
is committed to ensuring that Lomita residents have the highest quality water for years to come.

Visit www.lomitawater.com and click under Water News to see the video. While there, sign up for Lomita
Water News Alerts and learn more about our water system.
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Coming this Fall !
See what Lomita

Parks and Recreation has to offer.

• Karate

• Yoga classes

• Senior exercise classes

• Youth soccer classes

• TGA classes

Apple Ap
p Store

Android A
pp Store

SCAN
THE

CODE

TODA
Y!

Downloa
d the Pa

rks and R
ecreation

app

To ensure the most accurate and up to date information, Lomita’s Recreation
Programming for the fall season will be available online only. It will offer many fun,
family friendly and active opportunities along with information on special events and
programs, assuming LA County coronavirus health regulations permit them to occur.

To find classes, register, and pay please visit
https://apm.activecommunities.com/lomitaparksandrec/Home

http://www.lomita.com/cityhall/ or
call Lomita Park at (310) 326-0140For more information visit



A special shout out to
our three City of Lomita

interns who
graduated this year,
Janpier Adamzadeh

with a degree in finance
from Cal StateLong
Beach, James Dotson
with a degree in
planning and

Cristian Hipolito with a
degree in engineering,
both graduates from
Cal Poly Pomona.
Congratulations!
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As the school year came to a close and formal graduation ceremonies went nontraditional with school
administrators orchestrating virtual graduations and celebratory car parades, students from all local schools in
Lomita and surrounding communities had an opportunity to take their graduation photos on a makeshift stage
setup in front of City Hall. The Lomita Parks and Recreation Division continues its focus on meeting community
needs and were proud to create this opportunity to celebrate students’ achievements and take commemorative
photos. Congratulations Class of 2020! #LiftUpLomita



CONTINUE TO VISIT
https://lomitacoronavirus.info/

for the most up to date information on Lomita programs and services.
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Residents are reminded to make sure they have functional smoke and carbon monoxide detectors in their
homes. Families have three minutes after a smoke alarm is activated to escape.

Take a moment and check your batteries to make sure they are connected and working. Families are also
encouraged to be mindful of fire hazards at home and to discuss fire escape safety with their families, especially
with children. Identify two ways out of each room in your home as the doorway may not always be an option.

Additionally, now is a good time to prepare for wildfire season as warmer weather approaches.
▶ Clear leaves and other debris from roofs, gutters, and decks.
▶ Remove flammable materials like firewood stacks and low hanging trees around your roof to create a

defensible space around your home.
▶ Make sure your address is visible to firefighters.
▶ Prepare a wildfire action plan to safeguard your home, protect your family and take steps to safely

evacuate should the need arise.

The Los Angeles County Fire Department has released easy-to-follow guides available for download on their
website, https://www.fire.lacounty.gov that walk families through simple steps to ensure a fire-safe home and
teaches new strategies to safely escape if a fire strikes at home. Preparation and prevention go hand in hand.

Fire Safety
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SOCIALMEDIA NOTMEANT FOR
EMERGENCYASSISTANCE
Events over the last few weeks have caused unrest in many communities in our area. Due to the diligence
and hard work of our Lomita Station teams, the events have been mostly peaceful in our City.

In this regard, the Lomita Sheriff station would like to remind residents that as you are going about your day,
if you see something that doesn't seem quite right, say something. To make sure your requests and
concerns are received in a timely manner, call the station directly at 310-539-1661 or 911 for emergency
matters. Social media is not an appropriate forum to request immediate police assistance. The station's
Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram accounts are an effective method in helping public safety agencies
disseminate and gather information, however 911 will be the quickest way to get assistance any time there
is an emergency and immediate response is required.

YOU HEARD IT HERE
A D I G I T A L N E W S L E T T E R F R O M T H E C I T Y O F L O M I T A

FOLLOW US ON
FACEBOOK@LomitaCity

INSTAGRAM@lomitacityhall/
NEXTDOOR@City of Lomita

Found under the public agency.
SUBSCRIBE to the City’s monthly e-newsletter at
www.lomita.com/cityhall/mailing-list/ to stay

up to date on City news and events.



Lomita City Hall
(310) 325-7110

Library
(310) 539-4515

Lomita Sheriff Station
(310) 539-1661
Lomita Park
(310) 326-0140

RailroadMuseum
(310) 326-6255
PublicWorks

Water, Street, & Trees
(325) 7110 ext. 155
Water Emergencies

(310) 597-6428
Street &Tree Emergencies

(310) 597-6429
Emergency Park
Maintenance
(310) 597-6430

Animal Control
(310) 523-9566

Rubbish Collection (CalMet)
(310) 212-3496

Graffiti
(310) 325-7110 ext 156
Emergency Numbers

Dial 911
Sheriff, Fire, Paramedics,

Ambulance
Sheriff Complaints
(800) 698-8255

Lomita Post Office
(310) 326-8280

Lomita Chamber of Commerce
(424) 378-7111

For more information, please
view our webpage at

www.lomita.com/cityhall

City Hall
and

Community Contacts
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CURRENT RESIDENT

TEMPORARYMORATORIUM
on Foreclosures and Residential
and Commercial Evictions During
the COVID-19 Pandemic

As all levels of government declared State of Emergency and Stay at
Home Orders were issued in response to the spread of COVID-19, the
Lomita City Council adopted an emergency ordinance imposing a
moratorium on foreclosures and residential and commercial evictions for
nonpayment of rent to protect renters and small businesses struggling
financially during the pandemic. Since then, the City Council as extended
the temporary moratorium through July 31, 2020 and may extend it
further during the period of local emergency.

While social distancing and other measures are necessary to fight the
global pandemic, they can have extreme economic effect. The measure is
intended to provide protections to those have had unforeseen financial
impacts due to COVID-19. The ordinance extends the repayment period
to six months after the expiration of the local emergency and the landlord
may not charge a late fee on the rent.

For the latest information on the moratorium, visit
www.lomitacoronavirus.info/.


